
ADOPTED BUDGET RECOMMENDATION 
 
 

Instruct the Department of Transportation, with the assistance of the City Administrative 
Officer, to report to the Transportation Committee and the Government Operations 
Committee on the five-year investment plan regarding vehicle and passenger 
electrification; and include proposed locations, alternative funding sources, details on 
which fossil fuel vehicles should be replaced, and a method to track the conversion of 
fossil fuel miles to electric miles for both vehicles and the bus fleet. 
 
(Pursuant to Council Action of June 16, 2023) 


